Salford City Council - Record of Decision

I, Councillor Derek Antrobus, Lead Member for Planning in exercise of the powers conferred on me by Paragraph J(a) (1) of the Scheme of Delegation of the Council do hereby :
1. Approve the appointment of Morrison Construction Limited for the works within the Irwell River Park – Salford Routeway Improvement Plan.  

2. Note that the Target Cost submission received from Morrison Construction Limited will be reported verbally at or before the Lead Member Briefing, and that the priced tender is lower than the works budget of £614,583 approved by Lead Member on 17 August 2010.
The Reasons are:

The Routeway Improvement Plan is an essential first stage in realising the long term vision for an 8km sustainable transport corridor between Salford Quays and Crescent Meadows. Following these works, Salford’s primary riverside route from Salford Quays to the city centre will be fully restored and for the first time key sections will be paved and well lit. Following completion, provision is made for the ongoing maintenance of the walkway.  The proposal will support urban regeneration and community cohesion by improving sustainable and legible connections between Ordsall, Old Trafford and the City Centre. It will also link the significant investments underway or imminent at the Soapworks, Ordsall and the new commercial quarter at Salford Central, and Chapel Wharf.

Assessment of Risk: Medium
There is a risk that if a Lead Member decision is delayed or funding cuts are made then the required funding and timescales may not allow the delivery of the Routeway Improvement Plan. 

Legal Advice obtained  Yes  Norman Perry – 0161 793 2325
Financial Advice obtained  Yes  Alison Swinnerton – 0161 6010 4887 

The following documents have been used to assist the decision process:
1. Lead Member for Planning Report on 17th August 2010 

2. Lead Member for Customer and Support Services Report on 24th August 2010 

3. Scheme drawings and design documents available in the Urban Vision Highways Design Section

4. Irwell City Park Planning Guidance (adopted March 2008)

Contact Officers:

David Evans (x 3641)

Perry Twigg (x 6053)

Colin Harrison (x 7776)

	*
This matter is also subject to consideration by the Lead Member for Customer and Support Services and, accordingly, has been referred to that Lead Member / Director for a decision.
	(

	*
The appropriate Scrutiny Committee to call-in the decision is the
            Sustainable Regeneration Scrutiny Committee.
	


Signed: Councillor Derek Antrobus
Lead Member Planning
Date: 19th October, 2010 

*
This decision was published on Tuesday, 19th October, 2010.
*
This decision will come in force on Wednesday, 27th October, 2010 unless it is called-in in accordance with the Decision Making Process Rules.

